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SUBJECT

A proposed ordinance correcting a drafting inaccuracy related to a medical examiner fee in county code.

SUMMARY

The county established a $50 cremation permit fee effective January 1, 2008. The fee was increased by Ordinance 17692 to $60 in November, 2013, effective January 1, 2014. In January 2014, the fee was recodified, with the amount incorrectly displayed as $50. The proposed ordinance would clarify county code to reflect that the fee has been $60 since January 1, 2014.

BACKGROUND 

In November 2007, the Council adopted Ordinance 15952, which required that a person could not cremate the body of a decedent who died in the county without first reporting the death to the Medical Examiner's Office (MEO) and receiving an authorization from the medical examiner releasing the body for cremation (K.C.C. 2.35A.100, formerly K.C.C. 2.24.135). A person making that report to the MEO was charged a cremation fee of $50. According to the MEO, the fee is charged to the funeral home which must obtain the permit before a cremation or burial is allowed.

In November 2010, the Council adopted Ordinance 16973, which expanded the reporting requirement to burials or other dispositions of bodies and renamed the cremation fee a "body disposition permit fee." 

In November 2013, the Council adopted Ordinance 17692, which amended K.C.C. 2.24.135 and increased the body disposition permit fee to $60, effective January 1, 2014. The Executive's transmittal letter described the proposed increase as covering actual cost of death reviews based on a cost study.

In January 2014, the Council adopted Ordinance 17733, which created a new chapter on Public Health duties in K.C.C. Title 2 and recodified the body disposition fee amount from K.C.C. 2.24.135 to K.C.C. 4A.650.150. In the process, the fee was incorrectly displayed as $50 due to a drafting inaccuracy. The staff report to Ordinance 17733 stated, "The proposed changes are generally technical in nature and make no changes that would have any budgetary impact." (emphasis in original, see Attachment 2) 

Proposed Ordinance 2015-0344 would amend K.C.C. 4A.650.150 to clarify the law to reflect that the body disposition permit fee has been $60 since January 1, 2014, the effective date of Ordinance 17692.

ANALYSIS

[bookmark: _GoBack]The intent of Ordinance 17733 was to move the authorized fee from K.C.C. chapter 2.24 to chapter 4A.650, not to amend the amount of the fee. As noted above, the staff report to Ordinance 17733 described the changes as being "generally technical in nature."

Public Health reports that the MEO has been charging $60 in accordinance with Ordinance 17692. Legal counsel confirmed that the enactment of Ordinance 17733 did not invalidate Ordinance 17692 and that the MEO does have, per Ordinance 17692, the authority to charge a body disposition permit fee of $60.

The proposed ordinance has received Clerk and legal review.

ATTACHMENTS

1. Proposed Ordinance 2015-0344
2. Staff Report to Ordinance 17733

INVITED

1. Michael Gedeon, Chief Administrative Officer, Public Health-Seattle & King County
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